
 

 
Bukas Loob sa Diyos Covenant Community 

DCS MEETING MINUTES 
 Wednesday, December 14, 2016 

Divine Mercy Parish, Rahway, New Jersey 
 

 
Week#4​ ​December 18 (4th Sunday of Advent) 
  
Theme: We rejoice in the coming of Christ as we obey and trust in God’s will.  
Promise: “He shall receive a blessing from the Lord, a reward from God, His 
Savior.” (Ps 24:5)  
Order: “Fulfill what the Lord had said through the prophet: Behold, the virgin shall 
conceive and bear a son, and they shall name him ​ Emmanuel.” ( Mt 1:22-23)  
Directions: Receive the grace of apostleship.  
Prophecies​: 
 

● Be prepared for more trials this coming year, but trust me that I will be the one to 
guide you, to show you the way. Show love, unconditional love, that my son, 
Jesus, showed to all those, who will go against you. 

 
● I sought you from the foundation of the world, in the firmament of the heavens. I 

will find you and come to you where you are that you may be with me for all 
eternity. 

 
● Your faith in me comes with my blessed assurance that I am with you as you 

proclaim the truth about my glory. 
 

 

 



 

 
MEETING PROPER: 
 

1. August 19, 2017: This is the date that has been set for celebrating the 25th               
anniversary of BLD Newark . We ask the community to save this date and              
participate in the planned festivities. Ollie and Annie Felibrico will          
coordinate  the organizing committee for the special occasion. 

 

2. There is the ongoing problem of vehicles parked in emergency or no            
parking spots in the Divine Mercy parking lot. This especially occurs when            
the assigned marshals have left for worship at 8:30 p.m. The community is             
asked to please observe parking regulations for everyone’s safety.  

 
3. In order to maintain a respectable level of cleanliness in the venue,            

everyone is asked to arrange all tables/chairs, take out the trash, clean up             
and turn off the lights  after every meeting in the DMP classrooms.  

 
4. It has been one year since MS Office 365 was launched by the Secretariat.              

Unfortunately, to date, there are still members who have not registered in            
the program, or if registered, do not use or log in on a regular basis. The                
community is again asked to comply with what has been instituted as the             
primary email communication platform for its members. This will address          
various complaints about emails not being received. 

 
5. For the next two Fridays, a Christmas envelope will be handed out. The             

community is encouraged to be generous in its contribution to aid in BLD’s             
evangelization and mission works. 

 
Meeting Adjourned: 1:00AM 
 
Attendees: Guests: 
Manny/Judy San Luis Ollie and Annie Felibrico 
Jovy/Emily Lucero 

 



 

Gerry/Dimples Canlas 
Nong/Tricia Bustos 
Sam/Rory Olaso 
 

 


